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To Whom It May Concern,

It is my pleasure to recommend Matthew Kwong for any website engineering or front-end development
position. Matthew has been working at our company as a Website Engineer for the past year. In this role,
he has proven himself to be a talented and dedicated engineer with expertise in VuelS, NextlS, MonoRepo,
ReactlS and more.

Matthew excels at quickly learning new technologies and frameworks. He can pick up skills and implement
them in his work very rapidly. For example, when our company decided to migrate to using NextlS,
Matthew learned it on his own time before the migration began and became one of our experts on the
new framework very quickly.

In addition to his technical abilities, Matthew has fantastic communication skills and works extremely well
within a team. He thrives in agile environments like scrum and helps organize tasks and features effectively.
He is also always willing to help teammates by answering questions or providing guidance.

Matthew's previous experience with WordPress makes him a well-rounded engineer who can work on both
modern JavaScript stacks as well as tackle CMS-based projects. He can jump into new projects and ramp
up swiftly.

In summary, | highly recommend Matthew for any front-end focused engineering role. He is a talented
developer who can master new technologies quickly. Please feel free to contact me if you would like any
additional information on Matthew's work and experience here at our company.

Sincerely,

Xavier Lau //
Head of Backent & Frontend Development



